
 

TERM 3 2024 

22 July to        

27 Sept 

 

Assembly 

25 September 

2:45pm 

Everyone              

welcome 

 

 

 

TERM 4 2024 

14 October to 

13 December 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School News    

Term 3 Issue 5 
24 November 2025 
 
Kia ora whānau, 

Ngā mihi mahana ki a koutou katoa.  

Warm greetings to you all. 
It’s hard to believe but this is my last day at Glenorchy 
School! I have so enjoyed my time here. A huge thank you 
to the staff and wider community who have made me feel 

very welcome.  

Also thank you too to Paula and the Board of Trustees who 
entrusted me in running the school in Paula’s absence. I 
am grateful for the opportunity. 
It has been a special privilege and one I will treasure. 
I’d like to wish everybody a wonderful holiday break and 
best wishes for a fantastic last term. 
Ngā mihi nui 
Tracy Richmond 
 
 
Te Wiki O te Māori 

Firstly a massive thank you to Chloe, Dee and Di who 
helped out last Wednesday with our Te Wiki O te Māori    
activities. Chloe and Di taught the students to weave,               
out of harekeke (flax). 

 

Chloe guided everyone                                                       
to create a storage box.  
               
      

We also got to learn about the significance of the koru 
shape in Maori art making clay necklaces, how to use 
rakau (wooden sticks) for  hand eye coordination and                    
performance and to make delicious fry bread. 
                                          …/2 

Di taught the tamariki how to      

make a harakeke flower.  

https://tracking.hail.im/CL0/https:%2F%2Fhail.to%2Fdunstan-high-school%2Fpublication%2F04fvgW9%2Farticle%2FyPUBkuT/2/0101017235216ebf-f1888107-b550-4f3e-b6e0-f7228515dcc6-000000/ojV0Q1bq0od_V4Ncp3ASohxJb3pnrA1ermm2sz9QZYQ=141
https://tracking.hail.im/CL0/https:%2F%2Fhail.to%2Fdunstan-high-school%2Fpublication%2F04fvgW9%2Farticle%2FyPUBkuT/2/0101017235216ebf-f1888107-b550-4f3e-b6e0-f7228515dcc6-000000/ojV0Q1bq0od_V4Ncp3ASohxJb3pnrA1ermm2sz9QZYQ=141
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Māori language is a taonga (treasure) that is special to New Zealand. We 
can all be part of growing and learning te reo (language) and tikanga 
(practices and ways) to ensure New Zealand does not lose this unique gift. 
 
             …/3 
 



 
 

Music 
 

During the term the junior class have been focused on learning to play the 
C and F chord on the ukulele. Thanks to the wonderful Helen the children 
have learned to play songs using these chords. Our favourite is Kookabur-
ra Sits In the Old Gum Tree. 
 
Here we are concentrating hard…. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Blake had the important job of keeping the beat to ensure we all stayed in 
time. Well done Blake. You did this very well. 
 
Student Portfolios 

Staff have been focused on preparing Student Portfolios to go home.                 
Unfortunately due to sickness of staff, student absences, staff being away 
on professional development and preparation for The Flower Show these 
are not quite ready to be sent home at the end of the term.   
They will however be good to go in week one next term - sorry for the              
lateness but we hope you’ll understand. 
             …/4 

/3 



 

 
        
  BOT meeting Summary 
 Last night the BOT met for their September meeting. 

 Here are a few of the highlights from the meeting: 

 
• The BOT welcomed Andrew Green to his first meeting. 

• The BOT resigned the bus funding contract they have with the Ministry of Education to 

 continue to provide bus services to the school through a contractor (Nomads). 

• The BOT reviewed the Child Protection Policy. 

• The BOT received the summarised data from the Student Wellbeing survey conducted 

 with the senior class last month. This has provided some insight into areas the school 
 can focus, supporting students. We are hopeful the the Support Worker In Schools  

 Counsellor will have time available next term to support teachers with delivering some 
 programmes around these key areas. 

• The BOT is moving into a busy time of the year. Alongside Paula and Gorettie the BOT 

 will be working over the next month to prepare the draft 2025 budget. 

• The BOT has asked the staff to create a list of purchases they would like to see the  

 school make. This will help the BOT prioritize the budget spending areas for next year. 

• Ministry of Education has notified schools they have allocated 2 teacher only days   

 in 2025 for staff to explore and become more familiar with the new Math Curriculum.                   
 The school are allowed to decide when these days will be so sometime next year Paula               

 will let you know. 

• The BOT set a date for the Spring Working Bee. This will be on Sunday 3 November           

 from 10-12pm with a sausage sizzle to follow. We hope many families can come along to 
 make light work of the jobs that need done. 

• The BOT are keen to develop a garden plan moving forward that would map out the  

 development or redevelopment of areas around the school so that moving forward there 

 could be some budgeting for planting or redevelopment areas. 

• Next term the school will be back into the Garden to Table gardening programme. 

• We  know there are some parents or friends of the school who might be interested in   

 helping out with this alongside the students. If you are interested can you   

 please add your name to this document and the school will be in touch next term. 
 
  

 Student of the Week  
 
 Congratulations to these students who are Glenorchy Superstars! 
 
  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

     Have a fantastic school break. 
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Tracy, Kelly, Sophie, Michelle and Gorettie 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1nW9ybaAg-1gwTQjUTqgd9OJJYAlnt12PjMk_m9SzuN8/edit?usp=sharing


in 2025 for staff to explore and become more familiar with the new Math Curriculum.                   
The school are allowed to decide when these days will be so sometime next year Paula               

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1nW9ybaAg-1gwTQjUTqgd9OJJYAlnt12PjMk_m9SzuN8/edit?usp=sharing












The Wānaka Festival of Colour is excited to present Nadia Reid for a          

special one-night performance at the Lake Wānaka Centre on November 

10th at 7.30pm. Doors open at 7pm. 

 

Nadia, known for her evocative lyrics and folk-inspired sound, has been 

lauded by The Guardian as “an understated, wise guide through          

uncertain territory” and “one of New Zealand’s best-kept secrets”. 

She’ll be joined by guitarist, Sam Taylor, for an evening of bare-bones 

beauty and soul-stirring music. 

 

We’ll have a cash and card bar serving Quartz Reef wines, with all pro-

ceeds supporting the Wānaka Festival of Colour. 

 

Click on this link to buy tickets https://festivalofcolour.us6.list-

manage.com/track/click?

u=f0b962837389842dabb244b81&id=a8da43040a&e=e964a1e095 

 

 

Mark your calendars and secure your tickets today. We look forward to 

seeing you at this special event!  

 

Hei konā mai , 

 

The Wānaka Festival of Colour Team 






